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April 23, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with Pierce County and Snohomish County for the joint planning and coordination of locally-owned public safety communications systems.  This planning and coordination will increase the availability and quality of communications for public safety responders working in the three-county area.  

Every day, police officers, firefighters, and other public safety responders throughout the three-county area engage in joint operations and provide each other mutual support.  Effective communications across the area is essential if our responders are to effectively protect the public and to work safely.  

The current King County-wide public safety radio system is losing the support of the vendor supplying the system’s equipment over a period of years, and will need to be replaced or risk serious degradation.  Recognizing this need, the Council established a radio system replacement capital improvement project.  

In 2008, the then County Executive Sims convened a meeting with the Snohomish and Pierce County Executives and others local public safety radio system owners to explore the possibility of developing a single new radio system for the three counties.  That group continued to meet informally until late 2012. 

Despite the meetings, the three counties were unable to agree on a plan for a single new radio system.  In November 2011, partially in response to the failure of the Pierce County system after an officer had been shot, the voters in Pierce County passed a ballot measure to fund improvements to the Tacoma and Pierce County radio systems.  Pierce County and Tacoma have started to implement those improvements.  Also, the Snohomish County Executive indicated that his County would not be replacing its system until 2020 when its current bonds will be retired.  The Snohomish County system is newer than the King County system.

Despite the inability to agree to build a joint network now, the three counties want to continue meeting to insure their systems have a high level of interoperability and to engage in on-going public safety communication system planning.  This planning seeks to advance the County’s Strategic Plan goal of supporting safe communities, specifically the Justice and Safety goal, objectives 1 and 4 - keeping people safe in their homes and communities, and decreasing damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis.  The ILA establishes a forum for these activities.  Should any significant proposals result they would first be brought to the County Council for review through the appropriation process before implementation.  

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. The planning contemplated in this inter-local agreement will help insure interoperability among these communication systems and increase safety for our residents and responders.

If you have any questions, please contact Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, King County Department of Information Technology, at 206-263-8047.  

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 
    Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
William Kehoe, Director, Department of Information Technology (KCIT)
Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, KCIT
